
 

 

 

 

 
 
 Transmittal No: 20 OHIP/LCM-01 
 
 Date:  3/3/20 
 
 Division:   Office of Health Insurance  
      Programs  
 
 
TO:  Local District Commissioners 
 
SUBJECT:  New BRMP5520 Report - TPHI 
 
ATTACHMENTS:    BRMP5520 Report Sample 
 
The purpose of this Local Commissioners Memorandum (LCM) is to inform local departments of 
social services (LDSS) of a new Mobius report to identify Medicaid eligible individuals enrolled in 
Mainstream Managed Care (MMC) who have Comprehensive Commercial Insurance or 
Medicare.   
 
The new Mobius report, BRMP5520, will assist local districts with identifying individuals that 
require action to disenroll the individual from MMC.  Individuals appearing on this report have 
been identified as having Comprehensive Commercial Insurance or Medicare.  A separate review 
is not required by the local district.  The determination is being made based on the Commercial 
Insurance policy(s) that an individual has and the associated policy benefit coverage codes (03, 
04, 05, 06, 07, 08, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 22 and one of the following pharmacy codes:10,11,12).  
Excluded policies include Worker’s Comp (WB) and Auto Accident (AA).  If the recipient has 
Medicare, then Medicare will be listed in the “Coverage” column of the report.  Also, if there are 
multiple commercial policies for a recipient then the report will list the major medical carrier.   
 
The report will be county specific and will list individuals by CIN.  The report columns are as 
follows (see attached sample report): 
 
  Client Information (CIN, Last Name, First Name); 
  TPL Information (Medicare or OI (other insurance)); and 
  Coverage to state “Yes”, which will only populate when Comprehensive Commercial  
  Insurance criteria is met. 
 
The new Mobius report BRMP5520 will run concurrently with the BRMP0010 until such time as it 
is determined that the BRMP0010 can be discontinued.  The report will be generated on the 2nd 
day of each month, beginning in February 2020, and will reflect MMC enrollment data as of the 
first day of the following month.  For example, a report generated on the 2nd of February, will 
identify individuals enrolled in MMC as of March 1st.  The timing of this report will help to ensure 
that individuals are promptly disenrolled from their MMC plan due to Comprehensive Commercial 
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Insurance or Medicare. For individuals with Medicare who are receiving long term services and 
supports, districts are reminded to follow the transition process as outlined in GIS 18 MA/01, 
“Medicaid Managed Care Transition for Enrollees Gaining Medicare.” 
 
 
Any questions regarding this LCM should be directed to the Third Party Liability Unit at (518) 473-
5330.   
 

          
         ____________________________ 
         Donna Frescatore 
   Medicaid Director 
  Office of Health Insurance Programs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


